
Term Two, Week Ten 2017 

 

Tena koutou katoa 

The end of Term Two has come up very quick, I can’t believe we’re already halfway through the year! 

We’ve had a busy few weeks with sports, reports, parent / teacher hui, class trips and more! I’m proud 

of what the tamariki have achieved and the hard work that our staff have put in. 

 

Interschool 

I’m so proud to report that all our interschool teams are through to the Semi Finals! The teams had 

their final pool game against Inglewood on Monday and played well. Our soccer semi-final will be on 

Tuesday 25th July at Oakura School. Kick off will be at 11:30am. Rugby and Netball semis will be against 

St Joseph’s New Plymouth at school on Thursday 27th 12pm Powhiri. It’ll be great to hear your support 

from the side-line. 

 

Parent Teacher Hui 

Thanks for making the time to meet with your child’s teacher. We all want the best for our tamariki 

and by working together we will see great results. If you missed the interviews and would like to book 

a time to meet with your child’s teacher, contact the office to arrange a time. 

 

Farewell Mr Shaw 

Yesterday we farewelled Mr Shaw. Ahakoa he iti he pounamu. Even though the time he spent at our 

kura was short, the impact he has had on the staff and students is precious and valuable. We will miss 

his wisdom, knowledge and experience and wish him all the best with his retirement. 

 

Welcome Mr Topia 

Mr Topia was in today meeting with the staff and students this morning. His official welcome / powhiri 

will be on Monday 24th July at 9:30am. You are most welcome to come along and join us in welcoming 

him to our kura. 

 

Gardening: 

Room 2 have been working hard and planning ideas around our school. This group of young men 

have been busy working on ideas on what good use we can make of the space, and with support 

from our BOT, teachers and peers, our school IT guy, (nga mihi)… we have managed to make a 



start and have decided to plant vegetables 

which we will make into aa soup as a shared 

kai for all student and staff in the near future. 

We also have plans to plant a herb garden 

and possibly swan plant ready for summer. 

This group of students have been 

enthusiastically working every Friday in the 

garden and are excited about seeing the 

fruits of their labour grow. Keep an eye out 

and come have a look at our garden next 

time you’re at school. 

 

Have a safe and restful break and see you on Monday 24th July. 

 

Luke Mattock 

 

Community Notices: 

    

 


